Town of Eden
71 Old Schoolhouse Rd
Eden Mills, VT 05653

January 31, 2023 Selectboard Special Meeting

The Eden Selectboard held a special meeting at the Town Office on January 31, 2023.
Present: Ricky Morin, Clayton Whittemore, Tim Bullard, Freeda Powers, Tracey
Morin, Leslie White.

Open Meeting: Ricky opened the meeting at 6:09pm.

1. Town Meeting Warning: The Board completed their final review of the proposed
budget. Ricky made the motion to accept the proposed selectboard fund budget of
$580,030.00 (an increase of 2.44%) and the proposed highway fund budget of
$623,970.00 (an increase of 8.76%). Total municipal budget of $1,239,431.99 (an
increase of 5.45%). Tim seconded the motion. The Board voted 3-0.

The Board reviewed the draft of the 2023 Town Meeting Warning. Tim made a
motion to approve of and sign the Annual Town Warning for March 7, 2023 as
prepared. Clayton seconded the motion. Approved and signed by the Selectboard and
Town Clerk.

2. Other Business: The Board heard the results of the meeting with Green Mountain
Solar regarding the proposed solar project on Rte. 100 across from the Town beach.

The Stowe Reporter has reached out to the Town office to ask the Board’s position
on the invasive Eurasian Milfoil in Lake Eden and plans to address it. Tim will respond
on behalf of the Selectboard.

3. Adjourn: Clayton made a motion to adjourn. Ricky seconded the motion. The
meeting adjourned at 6:56pm.

Minutes Approved as amended on 2/14/23 by Ricky Morin, Clayton Whittemore, Tim
Bullard.

Freeda Powers, Town Administrative Assistant

January 31, 2023 Town of Eden, Approved Selectboard Special Meeting Minutes Page 1



